Minutes
City of Yarra Bicycle Advisory Committee
17 April 2019
6.30–8.00pm, Wurundjeri Room
Collingwood Town Hall
Attendees: Cr Fristacky (Chair), Cr Searle, Tim Barker, Peter Eckersley, Simon Exon, Troy Parsons, Alyson Macdonald, Marcus Coghlan, Richard Ward, Bruce Echberg, Michael Bond, Jeremy Lawrence

1. Acknowledgement to Country

2. Councillor McEvoy Resignation
· Cr McEvoy has recently resigned from Council to take up a new role at Climate for Change

· There will be a count back of votes to find out who will replace him on May 5

ACTION: Cr Fristacky will write to Cr McEvoy to thank him on behalf of all BAC members for his leadership and work towards improving cycling in Council.
3. External Presentations

3.1 North East Link
· A presentation was given by officers from the North East Link Authority (NELA) about off-road walking and cycling trails

· There are 25 kilometres of off-road trails and shared user paths proposed to improve the cycling network and connect missing links

· 4-metre wide shared user paths will be built where possible including a new bridge across the Yarra River
· Concerns were raised by BAC members about: 

· the appropriate design of infrastructure for people of all ages and abilities

· air, noise and visual pollution on Bulleen Road as well as the lack of buffer between traffic and cyclists
· potential conflict between pedestrians and cyclists on shared user paths

· the connectivity of the trails from the City of Yarra
· increased traffic volumes on Yarra streets as a result of the project 
· Concrete was expressed as the preferred material for off-road paths in the City of Yarra 

· Public submissions on the Environmental Impact Statement for the project are available from now until June 7

3.2 Rushall Reserve & Off-Road Trails
· The Rushall Reserve bypass is no longer going ahead because of the risks and costs accrued in the project
· New alternative projects are being proposed from Brunswick East to Northcote bridge with Moreland and Darebin councils
· Coulsen Reserve will form part of a revised Capital City Trail

· New decals will be placed on off-road trails for improved wayfinding

ACTION: BAC members can email Mark Donnellan about ideas for the CCT at Mark.Donnellan@yarracity.vic.gov.au and join him on a bike ride on May 7 at 9.30am.
4. Old Business 

4.1 VicRoads Letter/MHL
· It was deemed that it is not an appropriate time at the moment to write a letter to VicRoads’ CEO about cycling in Yarra or formulate a position on mandatory helmet laws on behalf of Council
4.2 Wellington Street Stage 2
· The Stage 2 project will commence construction on April 22 and is intended to be completed by September
4.3 BAC Delegate’s Report
· The delegate’s report was presented in March to Council in which it was approved that council officers will share designs on cycling projects with BAC members between meetings and where it is deemed appropriate by them
4.4 Terms of Reference
· A new ToR is still being worked on by the Governance team and will be determined later this year

4.5 Budget 2019/20
· The current draft budget for next financial year has approximately $1 million allocated for various cycling projects

· The final budget will be determined on June 25

· Questions were posed by BAC members about increasing the cost of parking permits and paid on-street parking to raise Council revenue   

5. New Business
5.1 Cycling in Melba Ward
· A presentation was made by Jeremy L about cycling in the Melba Ward and how to connect missing links in the bike network

· It was proposed by BAC members that Coppin Street needs to be partially closed to reduce traffic volumes which is being determined by council officers

5.2 Active Transport Committee proposal
· The Yarra Climate Action Network (YCAN) has proposed replacing BAC and creating an Active Transport Committee which is being discussed by council officers
5.3 Bike Lanes
· Concerns were raised by Marcus C about cars driving in the bike lane on Rathdowne Street
· A bluestone island will be constructed in mid-May on the corner of Rathdowne and Davis to prevent cars from driving in the southbound bike lane and queuing in it at the Princes Street intersection

ACTION: BAC members to email Peter E about other cycling issues around Council.
6. Next Meeting: 6.30pm Wednesday 12 June in the Wurundjeri Room at Collingwood Town Hall
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